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Hainford Newsletter 
 
Welcome Back 
I would like to welcome everyone back to a new school year. It’s been lovely to hear about so many of your 
amazing experiences over the summer and meet so many new faces. Thank you to all parents/carers and 
staff for supporting the children so successfully in their new adventure.  
Our new reception pupils have quickly settled into life here at Hainford and it has been rewarding to see 
how compassionate and welcoming the older children have been towards our new pupils. We look forward 
to another successful year ahead. 
 
A call out for parent/adult helpers 
We are looking to create a pool of adult helpers to support the school with trips, activities and hearing 
children read for the year ahead. Any support would be greatly appreciated.  
Volunteers would need to complete a Volunteers DBS check which, in the vast majority of cases, will be 
free-of-charge. Please contact the school office to find out more. 
 
A message from our SENDCo 

 
 
Hi, my name is Mary Board and I am the school Special Educational Needs and/or Disabilities Coordinator 
(SENDCo). I teach at Frettenham Primary School but am SENDCo across our three Harnser schools. If you 
would like to get in touch to talk to me about any worries or concerns you have regarding your child’s 
needs, Thursday mornings are the best time as I do not teach then. But you can also speak to me after 
school. Please do get in touch with your school secretary who will help to arrange a phone call or 
meeting.Thank you! 

Hainford VC Primary School  
Hope, Compassion & Responsibility 

Newton Road 
Hainford 

NR10 3BQ 
Head of School: Mr Paul Cross 

Email:office@hainford.norfolk.sch.
uk         Telephone:  01603 898359 

www.harnserfed.co.uk 

‘Part of the Harnser Federation’ 
www.harnserfed.co.uk  
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School Website 
Our school website http://www.harnserfed.co.uk/ contains a huge amount of advice, documents and 
information for parents such as our curriculum, transition documents and staying safe-online. I would urge 
all parents/carers to regularly visit our website. 
 
Schools and Communities Team 
'The Schools and Communities Team Engagement Meetings will continue this year. They were very 
successful last year and many families and children benefitted from support. Jenni Porter (Executive 
Deputy for SEND for the Nebula schools) and Teresa Moate (Early Help Consultant with the Schools and 
Communities Team) have a breadth of experience and knowledge between them and can help steer you in 
the right direction for help and support - whether that be for your child at school or with anything you are 
worried about at home. Please come along and meet with them. All parents are welcome at any of our 
schools. Dates and booking details can be found on the attached flier or on our website. 
 
 
Thank You, Jenni Porter 

Let’s Celebrate! 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Autumn Term 2025 

September  
9th CC1 programme to start for our year 4&5 pupils (letters sent out 5.9.25) 
24th NHS Flu Vaccination programme for all ages 
 

October 
1st  NHS Reception and Year 6 measurements 
3rd am Nebula KS1 multi-skills at Horsford Primary School (Mill Lane) (selected pupils only) 

3rd pm Nebula KS2 Pop-Lacrosse event at Horsford 
 

Sept 
5th 

Star Awards 

Class 1 All of class 1 – for an amazing first 
three days in school.  

Class 2 Grace –for a great attitude and 
first piece of writing  

Class 3 
 

Mackenzie– for imaginative and 
independent story writing 

http://www.harnserfed.co.uk/
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Half term break (Mon 25th October to Fri 31st October) 
 

November 
3rd First day back after the half-term break. 

 
 

Thank you for all your support! 
 


